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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Our local girl Monique Blackie  
is Greater Hume’s only Flying Fruit Fly 

As  a  year  3 and 4 student at St Johns 
Primary   School  in  Jindera,  doing  
cartwheels and handstands in the school 
yard at lunch times, Monique and her 
friends would conduct competitions and 

Monique laughs at herself and says, “back then I used to be 
the worst”.  Since  then,  with  her ongoing success at the 
Flying Fruit Fly Circus, Monique has learned that anything 
can be achieved if you put your mind to it. 
 

It was at the age of 8 when Monique discovered circus. After 
trying  dancing  and sports, and not 
finding any activity that she  resonated 
with,   she   joined   the   Saturday    
recreational   circus  arts  class  and  
realised that circus  was in her blood. “I 
remember after my first class, I didn’t 
stop talking about it. I couldn’t wait to 
go back each week as it was so much 
fun”. 
 

In 2019 Monique was loving circus so 
much that she tried out for Albury 
Wodonga’s Flying Fruit Fly Circus 
School,  Australia’s  national  youth 

circus and the only full time academic and circus school in  
the country. “I wanted to better my chances as much as I 
could  to  get  in,  so  I enrolled in their parkour class and 
advanced Night Flies ensemble which meant I attended 4 
circus sessions a week. All that hard work really paid off, 
because I was accepted to join the Fruit Fly Circus School”.  
 

Monique left St Johns and her friends and joined the Flying 
Fruit Fly Circus in 2020. She soon found that her days were 
full of travel, school, circus training and homework creating 
very long days, and a challenging week. 
 

Monique leaves home at 7:15am every morning to catch 3 
buses  to  school. She started training at 8:30am several 
mornings a week. School sometime finished at lunchtime and 
she  then  spent  several hours on the training floor. The 
training does not end there, she is also required to train 4 
nights a week until 7pm. This makes for a very long day, but 
she wouldn’t have it any other way.  

Monique is then expected to 
do her home work when she 
gets home like any regular 
teenager. Monique explains  
that  “the  training  is intense,  
and   requires   a   lot  of   
commitment, discipline, hard 
work, and long hours, but is 
so worth it”.  
 

Monique  enjoys different 
areas  of  circus  with  her  
favourite the Lyra (aerial ring) 
and she is learning the Roue 
Cyr (cyr wheel). She often 
comes  home with many 
bruises after learning new 
tricks. Monique has made an 
advert  for circus, and has 
performed on the banks of the 
Murray for the Morning 
Show, along  with  a  number 
of  local  performances  in 
Albury and Wodonga.  
 

In 2022 Monique was cast in 
“Girls With Altitude”, created 
by  the   Flying   Fruit Fly 
Circus in collaboration   with   
political   cartoonist Judy 
Horacek. At the age of 13, 
Monique was able to travel 
with  the  circus  around Queensland, NSW, Victoria and 
central Australia for an 8 week sold out tour. Monique tells 
us that she managed travelling, remote schooling, rehearsing, 
performing and still managed to sight see and do a lot of fun 
activities along the way.  
 

Monique says “We stayed in hotels and  I  had to learn to live 
with other people, cooking and doing our own laundry. Being 
on  tour  meant  we  had a job to do, and we needed to be 
professional”. She adds “I can’t wait to  go  on tour again in 
the future, it is by far the biggest highlight of my time at the 
Fruities.”                                               (Continued on - page  31) 
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

by Leeny Mason (President) 
 

Thank you to the members who attended the AGM at the 
Jindera Hub on Sunday 19 May 2024. The members present 
and proxies have unanimously approved the updated 
constitution. The following have been elected to RCL: 
 

Committee including two new committee members.  
President: Leeny Mason, Vice President: Jenny O’Neill, 
Secretary: Lizzie Pogson, Treasurer: Michelle Grenness 
 

Coordinators: Jindera News: Jenny O’Neill, Op Shop: Toni 
Terlich, Carers Group: Vickie Priscina, Necessitous 
Circumstances; Leeny Mason 
 

Committee Members: Michelle Ingram, Bjelkie Lansdowne 
 

Summary of the 2023 year  
 

The Treasurer - reported Op Shop sales were up in 2023 
which provided funds for Rural Care Link (RCL) for several 
grants, donations and support to those in need in our area.  
 

$11,000 in Donations were given which included, $4,500 to 6 
local schools to supply children with breakfast, excursions, 
uniforms as needed. $4,500 to the Jindera Public School 
swimming program to set up and implement a program to 
provide children the opportunity to improve their water fitness 
and stroke correction. $1,400.00 sponsorship to some local 
families for pool season tickets 2023-2024. As part of our core 
business, we are also supporting the Carers Group, Jindera 
Community Carols, Anzac Day and Welcome Packs to 
newcomers to Jindera. The Village Green up lights were 
supported with a RCL donation and use of our banking facility 
to hold funds to reach the target.  
 

Carer Plus - 21 people attended the Glow Well-being and 
Mental Health workshop day at no cost to the participants due 
to the Australia Post Grant and support from RCL for catering 
for the day.  
 

Necessitous Circumstances (care for those in need) – a 
further $4,700 in support given to members of our community 
for groceries, fuel or help with cleaning & gardening/lawn 
maintenance. As well as confidential support for people 
struggling with difficult life circumstances.  
 

Carer Group - very active during the year with a drumming 
workshop in the Village Green and lunches and morning teas 
supported by grants and the RCL. The carers group provides 
invaluable peer support for each other.  
 

The Jindera News Coordinator thanked our volunteer 
editor as well as local businesses and community who support 
our local newspaper as it continues to succeed and grow. 650 
copies are now printed by Conway’s Printing each month and 
over 200 digital email copies are distributed. 
 

The President and Secretary have been busy in 2023 with 
updating the constitution, reviewing compliance and making a 
start on reviewing policies and procedures and will continue in 
this and other community support initiatives in 2024. 
Rural Care Link invite people in the community to become a 
member of this innovative local charity. There are volunteer 
positions available in the Op-Shop, with people in need 
(Necessitous Circumstances) and on the committee.  
 

Carers Support Group 
  

We meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue of this months meeting. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

Carers Support Group News 
by Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 
 

Rural Care Link Carer Group members enjoyed a sunny spot for 
Coffee and Cake at The Fox and Brew. It was good to catch up 
with others and share what has been happening in our Carer 
roles. Offering one another support and encouragement. 

We had two guests pop in and join us, newly re-elected Rural 
Care Link President – Leeny Mason and the new Administration 
Worker – Karen Power. 
 

I shared information on the Service NSW Vouchers for travel 
assistance. The RSTC delivers a $250.00 prepaid card to eligible 
seniors in regional, rural and remote areas to be used towards the 
purchase of fuel and transportation services, such as taxi services 
and NSW Trainlink train and coach services. For all terms and 
conditions if you are interested go the Service NSW website. 
This site also lists other concessions, rebates and assistance. 
Support is available across a wide range of household bills and 
activities. 
 

Very soon we hope to go to the Regent Cinema to see “The 
Way, My Way”, this will be compliments of funding received 
from Carers NSW. We will follow this up with a coffee and chat 
in Albury. 
Over  the  coming  months I hope to offer our Carer Group 
Members a chance to discover Yoga, enjoy a pampering session, 
participate in a photography walk, hear from a guest speaker as 
well as a Carer Week Luncheon. 
 

So,  if  you are a Carer living within the Hume Shire and are 
interested in joining our group, please make contact with myself, 
Vickie Priscina, on 0428 406060. We do meet up at The Fox and 
Brew but please call me in case we are on an outing elsewhere. 
 

Remember  that  you  are  a  Carer even though you may see 
yourself as a Mother, Father, Family member or Friend if you 
are  caring  for  someone  with  any  extra  need.  There is no 
obligation  to  attend  all sessions as we know how busy and 
unpredictable  the  caring  role can be. Being with others who 
understand is invaluable. 
                                                        Care Finder news - page 5 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/regionalseniorstravel
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Op Shop News and Bargains 
by Toni Terlich - Op Shop Coordinator  
 

Hello and welcome to winter.  
Despite the cold we hope you enjoy this new  
season with friends and family outside in the  
beautiful local countryside.  
 

The Jindera Op Shop has the clothing you need 
to keep you covered for such overdoor adventures, 
including ski gear, scarves, beanies, gloves, big  
warm jackets and coats and your every day  
essentials such as jeans and jumpers.  
Please come in to our shop and have a browse. 
 

We  also  have  various  quirky  items  in  stock at the 
moment.  Anyone  who  likes  collecting  antiques  or 
unusual items should definitely pop in for a look.  

 

If  there  is  anything in 

particular that you collect 

please have a chat to our 

friendly volunteers at the 

shop and they will keep 

an eye out for you and let 

you know when these 

items come in.  

 
 
 

For more listings of unusual, brand name or antique items 
for sale please follow us at Facebook 
 

We are always keen to welcome new volunteers to join 
us in the shop, if you would like to support this local 
charity and volunteer, even for a few hours a week, 
please do not hesitate to leave your details at the Op Shop 
or contact the Op Shop Coordinator - Toni Terlich on 
0402 803 184. 

 

General RCL Enquiries 
including Volunteering, 

Hardship and Personal Assistance 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 
 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 
 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please send all articles and advertisements to  
the editorial team at the below email. 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

      1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 
 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 
 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 
 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 

For more information or to request digital editions 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Vintage bottle & jar collection  - 12 items  

Superstar Beau Jangles roller-skates size 7 

Vintage Paklite 

leather suitcase  

http://www.facebook.com/p/%20Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop
http://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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30 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

 
 

    1 
 

 

 
 

2 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

3 
 

4 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting - Club 
House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 

5 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

6 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

7 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

8 

 

9 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

10 

 
 

 

11 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

12 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

 

13 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

14 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

15 

Cake Stall - JCG 
Community Garden 
8.00 am - outside IGA 

 
 

 

 

 

16 

Vine Twining - Wicker 
Workshop   

79 Urana St . for Jindera 
Museum - see page 19 

 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

17 

 
 

 

 

Community Forum 
Jindera  Hub  - 7.30pm 
Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060 for venue
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

20 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

21 

 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
St John’s School Hall 
6.30pm - for JMPH  see 
page 10 
 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

22 

   

 
 

 

23 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

 

24 
 

 

25 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

26 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

27 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

28 

A CHRISTMAS CAROL 
by St Mary Mackillop  
College - 7.30 pm 
 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

29 

A CHRISTMAS 
CAROL 

presented by St Mary 
Mackillop  College - 
1.00 pm and 7.30 pm 

Jindera Community Diary      June 2024 
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What is care finder? 
The care finder service is part of the Australian Government’s response to 
the recommendations of the Royal Commission into Aged Care Quality and 
Safety. 
Care  finders  support vulnerable, older members of our community who 
currently find it difficult to access services and who do not have an existing 
support network (family or friends) to help them. 
Care  finder  services  are  free  of  charge  for  eligible  members of  the 
community.   
 

Who can use the care finder service? 
The care finder service exists to support vulnerable older people who need 
intensive support to access My Aged Care and other aged care services and/or any other relevant supports in the community. 
 

To receive care finder support, a person must: 
• Need help with one or more everyday tasks 
• Be 65 years or older (50 years for Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander people) OR 
• Be a prematurely aged person aged 50 years or older (45 years for Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander people) – this is 

often the case for people who are low income earners and/or experiencing or at risk of homelessness.  
• Have one or more reasons for requiring intensive support to navigate and access services. 
 

How does the care finder service work? 
1. If someone requires care finder support, a local organisation can connect them with a dedicated care finder or they can 

make contact with the care finder service directly.  
2. A care finder will meet with them, usually in person. This can be at their home or another place they would like to meet, 

wherever the person will feel most comfortable.  
3. The  care  finder will ask questions to understand the person’s situation and support them to work through the steps to 

address their individual needs. 
 

What help can care finders provide? 
The care finder service can help vulnerable older people navigate the aged care system and find support services to improve 
their quality of life. Your local care finder service can help with both accessing services for the first time and changing or 
finding new services and supports.   
 

How can I access the care finder service? 
A professional referral is not required to access care finder services. People requiring support can call their local care finder 
organisation directly or have someone call on their behalf.  
To find your local provider, please download the MPHN Fact Sheet   
 

Care finder service in the Greater Hume area is MARATHON HEALTH - contact details and web-link are: 
Phone: 1300 418 223 - Email: carefinder@marathonhealth.com.au - Website: www.marathonhealth.com.au 

care finder - FREE SUPPORT SERVICE  
for Older - Vulnerable Community Members 

https://mphn.org.au/s/20240506_MPHN-Fact-Sheet_care-finder-program_Updated.pdf
mailto:carefinder@marathonhealth.com.au
http://www.marathonhealth.com.au
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 
  

  

  

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

Tuesday, June 18, 2024  

7:30pm 

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing as below. 

  

  

  

  
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like 

to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

 The Greater Hume Shire has released its Draft Operational Plan, Budget and Fees & Charges for 2024/2025.  
 

The Draft Operational Plan also includes the Capital Works and Forward Programs  
for 2024/2025 to 2027/2028. 

 

Changes have been made in the Waste Management and Children Services area. 
 

Details can be downloaded from the GHC Website greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  
under the Have your Say - On Exhibition Tab.  

 

Residents are encouraged to review these documents and make  
any submissions to Council by 5:00pm Thursday 13 June 2024. 

 

The 2024 NSW Local Government elections will be held  
on Saturday, 14 September 2024. 

 

WE NEED TO ENCOURAGE MORE PEOPLE TO RUN.  
Please give this your careful consideration. 

 

Contact NSW Electoral Commission: candidates@elections.nsw.gov.au 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Many thanks to all those who supported our 
Mothers Day Craft and Cake Stall.  

 

The winner of the raffle was  
Tanya Quinlivan of Jindera.  

 

Just a reminder that the shop is  
Open 11am-2pm on Sunday and any other 
time by appointment - Phone 0400 424 437  

 

Lots of hand crafted jewellery, hand made 
soaps, knitted baby booties, bonnets, beanies,  

scarves and much more. 

http://greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:candidates@elections.nsw.gov.au
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Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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• Football Oval  Drainage 
 Council have completed further works on the drainage from the Jindera football 
 oval. The surface of the oval is of top quality. 

 
• Fishing near Tennis Courts 
 Queries have been made about fishing in the dam near the Jindera Tennis courts.  
 Unfortunately, due to possible contaminates in the runoff from the residential estates it is 
 not allowed. 

 
• Shade Sails for new Playground 
 Generous donations have already been promised for the cost of the shade sails for the new 

playground equipment with the plan to have most of these installed before summer.  
 The design is in four parts. Thank you to Jindera Rural CareLink and the Jindera Recreation 

Reserve Management Committee for agreeing to cover the cost of two of the areas.  
 Stay tuned for other fundraising efforts or contact myself, Jenny O’Neill, if you would like 

to help with fundraising.  

 
• Parking Area and Footpath 

Lots more work will be happening in the parking area next to the 
new playground and the completion of the footpath along Urana Rd 
will happen which will make all the users who walk or ride bikes 
along Urana Rd very happy.    

                             
• Netball Clubrooms Upgrade 
 You  may  have  noticed  that  there is work happening at the Netball Clubrooms. Electrical work designs will be 

finalised in June and the new building will 
commence in July. The Community Garden 
group were very happy to receive some seating 
from the old playground area.  

 New public toilets are to be erected as part of 
the netball clubrooms to replace the old ones 
between the Car Club and the Anglers’ Club. 
These will remain for the two clubs to access 
and maintain 

 
• Local Election Candidate Information 

NSW Local Council Elections will take place on September 14th this year.  
If  you  are  interested  in  serving  your  community  in this way and would like more 
information  there  will  be  candidate  information sessions to be held in person 
Saturday 22 June 10.00 am-12.00pm Albury City council administration building 
553 Kiewa St Albury or online Tuesday 23 July 6.00-7.30pm. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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Come along and join us at  

 

St John’s School Hall on Friday 21
st

 June 
 

at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start 
 

$10 per person <> Pay at door  
Bookings @ the Post Office or NA Auto 

 

Tables of 8-10 ... Small groups are welcome! 
 

BYO Drink & Nibbles to share at your table  

 

Lots of fun and games 
 

All money raised will go towards our new Community Hall. 
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

Cardboard races  
 

Our Little Saints children are always excited to give items a new purpose. Lately, we have explored our sustainability 
practices and how to use cardboard. After being inspired by children to slide down the hill, it was agreed to have 
“surfboards” made from cardboard.  
Our community's anticipation was palpable as we gathered at the top of the hill. The children's laughter and shouts of 
'READY, SET, GO!' echoed through the air, filling us all with a sense of shared excitement and joy.  
Our friends captured the races with commentary and photos with cameras.  

 

Little Saints on Country  
 

Little  Saints  on  Country  (known  as  Little Explorers) has opened up. This has been a great review process for the 
children & educators as we gather together to acknowledge the country we play upon, 
read a story and then utilise this time to slow down, 
enjoy the wonders of nature and enjoy our morning 
tea in a different setting. All children explored build-
ings with natural resources, climbed trees and looked 
at different locations on the school grounds. Little 
Saints Preschool thank God for the Wiradjuri people 
and the land where we learn and play.  

 

Mother's Day Play session   

We love our mums, and we love our open-door policy. So, when we 
had our Mother’s Day chapel at St John's, we opened our doors for our 
Mums to come and play with us.  
It was so lovely to have our families participate in our program, with a 
relaxing vibe of progressive morning tea outside and many things to 
play with in our room. Some mums helped us make pirate ships, while 
others enjoyed building with us. Thank you to those who joined us. We 
cannot wait to do it again soon.  
 
National Simultaneous Storytime  
 

On  Wednesday,  May  22nd,  our  friends tuned into the National Simultaneous Storytime. Captivated by the book 
Bowerbird Blues, we were curious to see all of the blue items the bird collected. We were also interested in the 
AUSLAN interpreter.  
We also made our own “nest” of blue things we collected from home so we could be Bowerbirds. These items are now 
in our creative expression area for the children to use. It was an amazing experience for all of us to come together, enjoy, 
and share the same book as a wider community.  

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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continued 

UPA Excursion 
 

Building community connections is important to us.  
 

On Thursday, the 23rd and 30th of May, we made the big walk down to the Jindera 
UPA in small groups to engage with the residents. When we got there, they had trains, 
games, drawings and books set up for us to play with.  
 

We met some new people and found some familiar faces. To finish up, we sat together 
and sang some songs as a group.  
We cannot thank the team at UPA enough for welcoming the Little Saints, and we are 
excited to make this a regular thing.  

St John’s Lutheran School - continued from  page 21 

Term 2 started with Mother’s Day celebrations… 
 

Mother’s Day 
We celebrated our wonderful mothers, grandmothers and mother figures during our very special Mothers’ Day Chapel 
last Friday hosted by our Year 2 class who showcased their love and gratitude for their mums with the message: “I love 
you more than that!” Our school community is filled with amazing mothers and families who nurture, teach, and inspire 
not just their own children, but all of us. 
To  each  and  every  mum  who  helps  make our school a place of warmth and learning, we thank you. Your endless 
patience, your boundless support and your unwavering love shape the future, one child at a time.  
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
 

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

12 June  Paddock to Plate in Jindera: 
 M/tea 10am Fox & Brew (92a Urana Rd). Jindera.  
 11.30am Lupins for Life (23 Stockwell Road). Jindera.  
 Lunch 1pm Fox & Brew (92a Urana Rd). Jindera.  
 Depart St Paul’s 10am.  
 Contact: Roz Phillipson 0417 457 122 

Friendship in Action  

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 

Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 

Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 

Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

This term the children at Jindera Preschool have 
been building their own Jindera Preschool Café. 
They have created a sign, menus, and orders for all 
their friends to visit and buy a nice warm drink.  
Following this play we invited Jase & CO Mobile 
Coffee for a visit to learn more about making warm 
drinks and serving customers.  
 
A BIG thankyou Jason and April for bringing their 
mobile van to preschool and teaching us all how to 
run a real café. The Kangaroo and Wombats 
Groups were both amazed by all the equipment and 
delicious treats inside your café. Everyone placed 
an order and received a nice warm drink with 
marshmallows. The staff were equally excited to 
have you visit!  
 
We hope you enjoy the pictures we have drawn of 
you ! Your visit has influenced our play, language, 
and learning.  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

• • • • continued                                              

Our Wombat Group participated in National  
Simultaneous Story time at the Jindera Community 
Library.  You  may  have  seen us walking safely 
together in our bright Jindera Preschool Hats.  
 
A big thankyou to Greater Hume Council, Jindera, 
for hosting our experience and sharing the story  
Bowerbirds Blues by Aura Parker. This experience 
connected Jindera Preschool with children all over 
Australia as they too shared this story alongside us.  
 
Bowerbirds Blues has inspired many children’s play 
and interest in discovering colours within our  
environment and connects thoughts to caring for our 
land by reduce, reuse, and recycle practices.  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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 Preparation for the launch of our Fund-raising campaign has 
progressed with the engagement of a consultant to assist us in 
determining how to go about this process. We need to raise $1 
million dollars to establish the new building that will house the 
Jindera Cottage Crafts, an educational and interpretive centre, 
exhibition space and undercover area. This will all provide us 
with  additional capacity to head into the future with greater 
confidence for the longevity of the museum.  
 

 We have been spending time looking at installing sound 
into  sections  of  the  museum  that  will  help  enhance  the 
experience in those areas. We are also looking into the addition 
of figures into areas, to give those areas another connection to 
their past. Our men's group, and particularly John, have been 
working diligently in the past few weeks, to redo the straw on 
the  roof  of  the  hay  shed. This was re-done pre-Covid but 
unfortunately it was found this wasn’t rain proof, so work has 
been undertaken to hopefully improve the capability of the shed 
and protect those items stored within.  
 

 We also hope to erect a new sign at the front of the museum 
and are working towards having the front veranda roof replaced 
and  the  signage  ‘Wagners  Store’  redone.  This all takes a 
considerable degree of coordination of trades and expertise, so 
far, we have been trying to get this done for over 18 months, so 
we are hoping this time, we may be able to get it sorted. We 
were hoping before the rain but ….! 
 

 The first weekend in August we are intending to hold the 
villages  first  Lantern  Festival – ‘Laternlauf’ (see page 19 

opposite) a German tradition based on the story of  St Martin, 
also known as Martin the Merciful. Legend has it that Martin, 
faced with a shivering beggar clothed in rags during a harsh 
winter, used his sword to cut his soldiers cape in half, giving the 
beggar one half and keeping the other half for himself. Martin 
later became the Bishop of Tours and the patron of children and 
the poor. The festival therefore has children, and parents and 
carers, parade through the streets with their hand-made lanterns, 
culminating in a re-enactment of the story of St. Martin in the 
sound  shell  at  the  Village  Green.  The  festival  event  is  
centred around kindness,  light and fostering the community 
spirit.  We  will encourage our three schools to hold lantern 
making workshops for the children and to encourage them to 
learn some of the songs introduced for the festival walk and to 
participate in the festival  to  be  held  on Saturday evening 3rd 
August.  The museum will also hold two lantern making 
workshops prior to the festival. 
 

 In conjunction with this, the museum is intending to hold a 
sound and light show over the three nights of this same weekend 
– Illuminate Our Heritage - the Museum will come alive after 
dark with a fabulous light and sound display. The historic 
buildings  and  grounds  will  be  featured  with  lights  and  
illuminated to bring the spaces in the museum alive with stories 
and entertainment. German-themed food and drinks will be 
available as well as entertainment by musicians and storytellers 
within the lovely museum grounds. An event to dispel the chills 
of winter and fill your evening with fun and delight. 
 

 The last weekend in May the museum held its Campfire 
event with a great bonfire, fire tubs, a three course meal and 
marshmallows.  Although  the night was cold, the wonderful 
music presented by the Swag and Billy bush band had peoples’ 
toes  tapping and many lined up for a few rounds of square 
dancing.  There  was much movement to the fires between 
courses,  which featured Rodger’s fabulous smoked brisket, 
Brian’s herbed legs of lamb and our wonderful lady chefs’ 
chicken camp-oven cook up. It was heralded as a great night 
and it was lovely to see the crowd embrace the evening, despite 
the cold (see photos page 19 opposite). 
 

 We have enjoyed a number of groups visiting the museum 
this  month,  including  St. John’s kindergarten class. It is 
always a delight to have these young folk often experience a 
place of history for the first time. They have most interesting 
insights into the objects on display and questions about what 
they see. 
 

 You  will find our proposed Program of Events for the 
remainder of the year presented in this months Jindera News 
(see page 23). During this month the museum will host a Vine 
twining workshop (or Wicker Workshop). This will be held 
off site at the old Jindera Police House at 79 Urana St, there 
are  2  sessions  with  very  limited  numbers,  so  if  you are 
interested, please book at https://www.trybooking.com/
CSCGA. Make your own wreath base or basket with freshly 
pruned vine. Refreshments will also be served (see page 19).  
 

 This is an early call-out for our Forgotten Trades Fair 
which we hold every second year; this will be held on Sunday 
23rd February 2025. Participants with interesting trades or 
skills from yesteryear are encouraged to contact us to register 
your interest and participation.  
 

 As always, we thank our wonderful group of volunteers 
that give of their time and energy to help the museum in so 
many varied ways in its endeavours to remain a valuable tourist 
and local attraction. 
 

 For those of you who have not been to our Museum, come 
down and see us sometime. For those that have, we would be 
happy to have you volunteer if you have a few 
hours to spare and want to put something back into 
your community. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President Jindera Pioneer Museum and  
Historical Society Inc. 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

https://www.trybooking.com/CSCGA
https://www.trybooking.com/CSCGA
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The Museum’s Campfire event was a roaring success with a great bonfire and  fire 
tubs plus lots of delicious food, drinks and toe-tapping music.  
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Term 2 is off and running… however we must firstly  
cap off our very busy term 1 starting with …. the Cross Country.  

Cross Country 2024 
 

Our Cross Country was held at the end of Term 1.  
Congratulations to Goessling overall Cross Country 2024 house winner. A great day was had by all.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

ANZAC Day 
 

Jindera’s ANZAC Day service was held at Memorial Park, Jindera over the school holiday break. Our school Captains 
and Vice Captains proudly represented our school community at the service with many from St John’s joining them.   
We also had the pleasure of Adam Paris joining us on the last day of Term 1 to speak about Anzac Day and share his 
own experiences of the armed forces. The students loved how interactive the experience was. They smelled rosemary, 
some tried on items of clothing, Adam showed them his medals and even Miss Mel tried on a parachuting helmet.  
They all walked away knowing about the importance of Anzac Day. 

We  have already had a couple of excursions take place with our Year 3/4’s exploring Wirraminna Environmental 
Education  Centre  in  Burrumbuttock  learning  about  endangered  animals.  They  completed  an  art session with 
indigenous artist David Dunn, played a glider corridor game and went on a ghost hunt finding silhouettes of threatened 
species around the park.  

To round off the excursions our Kindy class had a fantastic day at the Jindera Pioneer Museum. The excursion will 
kick off their PBL (Project Based Learning) unit about how stories are told about 
the past and present and how they can tell their own stories.  
 

This week the Kindy class have also enjoyed a special guest with past student 
Keira  Holmes  from  St  Paul’s  College,  Walla  Walla  spending  her  work 
experience week with us. We love the interconnection through our local Lutheran 
Schools network. Wishing Kiera all the best for her future schooling and chosen 
career.  

See more St Johns School news - page 13  
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

see your 
ad here 

 

1/4 page 
12 x 9 cm  

 
Contact Jindera News 

for pricing and  
more info. 

 
jinderanews@ 

ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Date Event Detail 

Sun 16 June 
Wicker Workshop / Vine 
Twining Workshop Creation of wreath bases and primitive baskets from vines 

Sun 20 July Lantern making Workshop In preparation for the Lantern Festival and Illuminating Our Heritage 

Sat 3 August Lantern making Workshop In preparation for the Lantern Festival and Illuminating Our Heritage 

Fri – Sun 2, 3, 4 Aug Illuminating Our Heritage 
A sound and light show – a 3 night event lighting up the museum  
precinct, illuminations and music with food and beverage available 

Sat 3 August Lantern Festival 
Traditional German heritage festival meandering in the main heritage 
precinct of Jindera with music performance and story telling 

Sun 29 September High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a glass of bubbles 
and gentle music 

Sat 19 October Music Event TBA 

Sat 9th November 
Walk and Dine Down 
Memory Lane 

A progressive dinner in the heritage precinct of Jindera with courses 
served at various locations and stories and projections of the village 
from the past 

Sun 15th December 
Christmas Wreath Making 
Workshops Workshop to create a wreath or centre piece for the festive season 

Fri 10th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sat 18th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sun 23rd Feb 2025 Forgotten Trades Day 
Festival highlighting skills and trades not often seen. Food and  
beverage available 

 Upcoming Events 2024 - Summer 2025 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
More information on each event will be available on our website and though our Facebook page. 

Or contact 0408 409 842 - Email:  info@jinderamuseum.com.au  (more Museum news pages 18-19) 

 

At Albury Return and Earn  
we pick up your 10c containers  

FREE of charge. 
 

Ring our pickup line  

on  0458 243 489  or  
message us on Facebook. 

 

You get the full 10c  
and we do all the work within  

100km of Albury in NSW. 

 

You can use the money to  
supplement your income  

or  
we can give it to  

a LOCAL CHARITY.  
 

We also giveaway a  

$25 Foodshare Voucher  
every week  

to a  
lucky customer !  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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Come and see us at 

Shop 1 / 95 Urana St, Jindera 

or Call 

0457 541 950 

RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  
 

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY 
 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address as requested and is published every month except January. 
NOTE: The newspaper is emailed in PDF format and can vary in size from 6 to 10Mb 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Cake Stall 
 

Biggest Morning Tea for Cancer Council 
 

raised $1,735.50. 
 

Winner of the wood raffle 
 Allen 

 

Thank you to everyone who Baked 

Jono Schulz who supplied the wood  

Jindera IGA and  

the generous community who supported us.  

 

The Holbrook Rotary club are delighted to be hosting 
the Bald Archy exhibition - 2024 in Holbrook during the 
month of July.  
 

We see this as both an important fund raising opportunity 
for not only Holbrook Rotary but local projects, as well as 
a  great  opportunity to attract visitors to Holbrook and 
other local towns in the Greater Hume Shire . 
 

We have involved various local charitable groups from an 
early stage in the project. These groups will be helping 

with  the logistics, set up and manning the month long 
exhibition. Its a real local community effort, not just the 
Rotary club, which is great!   
 

There’ll  be  a  small charge at the door with all funds 
supporting both Rotary and local charities.  It is open to 
the local community from 10am to 4pm - every day in 
July 2024and will be held at the Holbrook Shire Hall.  
 

For further information go to the following website - 
https://baldarchy.com.au or phone 0413 002624 

The Bald Archy prize has become Australia’s most  
popular satirical portrait award and is now internationally 
known. Winning subjects have included Kerry Packer,  
Shane Warne, John Howard,  
Pauline Hanson and  
a myriad other  
Australian icons.  
Judged by  
Professor  
Maude  
Cockatoo, the  
world’s only  
avian art critic.  
It celebrates  
the lighter side of  
art and the larrikin  
Australian spirit, portraits  
that will make you think,  
make you talk and most of all  
make you laugh.  
 

“It takes 11 galahs to judge the Archibald but  
only one cockatoo to judge the Bald Archy”.  
Peter Batey OAM, 2016  

Ph: 0413 002 624  I  Follow us on Facebook 

The BALD ARCHY exhibition to be held in Holbrook 

https://baldarchy.com.au
https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
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 Over 700 CWA members, including 11 from Murray 
Group  attended  the NSW-CWA Conference at Coffs 
Harbour over 4 days in May.   The Conference was 
opened by Governor of NSW her Excellency the Hon. 
Margaret Beazley AC KC. 
 

 CWA delegates endorsed more than 25 motions across 
sectors such as health, law and order, education, transport 
and the environment. 
 

 The motion of urgency on the need for more action on 
rates of domestic and family violence was the first item of 
business considered and was passed unanimously.  The 
motion includes a call for an amendment to the NSW Bail 
Act  to  change the presumption of bail provisions to a 
default  against  bail  for domestic and family violence 
offences. 
 

 Jindera’s  Motion –  The  provision of adequate 
funding for licensed teachers to provide swimming and 
water safety skill lessons to primary school students – was 
endorsed. 
 

 Health  remained  a  big focus for branches.   With 
numerous  motions  endorsed by delegates that seek to 
improve access to services for regional, rural and remote 
residents.      

 These motions will now be taken forward and form 
the  basis  of  CWA  of  NSW  lobbying  efforts  in the 
immediate future. 
 

 PANCREATIC CANCER was voted the HEALTH 
RESEARCH FUND ANNUAL PROJECT FOR 2024/25.   
A cheque for $52,087 was presented to the University of 
Newcastle research into OVARIAN CANCER which was 
2023/24 fund project. 
 

 Next Year State Conference will be held in Wagga 
Wagga. 
 

 Jindera members have had a busy time catering for a 
funeral,  birthdays  and  Mother’s  Day  cake  stall  at 
Bunnings.    
    

 Church Service for Murray Group was celebrated at 
St. John’s Anglican Church Corowa, on 26th May. Rev. 
June Trigg and Rev, Jenni Bedding from Berrigan CWA 
officiated at service. 
 

 SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW - 40,356 
SCONES WERE BAKED AND SERVED BY CWA. 
 

Next meeting Wednesday 5th June, in the School of Arts 
Hall - VISITORS MOST WELCOME. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
June 2024 

Murray Group Members at Conference 

Jindera Cake Stall – Bunnings for Mother’s Day Opening of Conference 

Murray Group Display included Jindera items 
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mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
http://www.humebank.com/
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   
Phone or Message - Michelle at JCG on Ph: 0417 481791  or email jcg2642@gmail.com 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

 

           CAKE STALL 
JCG – Jindera Community Garden will be holding  

 

a Cake Stall on Saturday 15th June from 8am  
outside the Jindera IGA.  

 

Please come along and buy a treat for yourself  
while supporting the community garden,  

you can also purchase a ticket for the RAFFLE  
and get more information about the community garden.  

 

PLEASE If anyone can help out on the day  
or donate cakes or produce to the stall  

please let us know.  
 

RAFFLE - Drawn 29th June! 
Trailer load of FIREWOOD  

 

New Gardener 
Jindera Community Garden has a new gardener!   
 

Young Freddy has been coming to 
the  garden  one morning a week 
watering,  planting  seeds  and  
weeding.  Freddy  has  also been 
adding  a little artistic flair to the 
garden by painting little rocks for the 
garden beds.   
 

It is really wonderful to see the joy 
our young people get out of helping 
in the garden. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

June Garden Jobs 
 

 Collect and compost fallen leaves  

 Plant bare rooted trees  

 Plant winter seedlings; onions, spinach, leeks, broad 
beans, kale, Asian greens, broccoli, cabbages, radishes, 
and turnips 

 Prune – shape/structure pruning in fruit trees, vines, 
general pruning and de-heading         

 Spray lawns for prickly bindi 

 

Thank you! 
A huge thank you to Greater Hume 
Shire for the generous donation of both 
bench seats and a table/chair combo (ex; 
Jindera  Netball  Club)  for use at the 
garden.  We are  looking  forward to 
getting them installed and being used.  

 

 

Social  
 

Many of Community Garden members and supporters 
continue to catch up on a Saturday at Fox & Brew for a 
cuppa and a chat. All are very welcome to join us.  
Keep an eye out on our Facebook page for the time  

mailto:jcg2642@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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Monique Blackie our local Flying Fruit Fly - continued from front page 
Another opportunity Monique has had with circus was 
being able to stay at the Australian Ballet in Melbourne 
for a couple of nights.  They  were taught some ballet and 
shown how to incorporate these movements into circus 
routines.   

Monique has lived in Jindera all of her life with her mum, 
Dad and 12 year old brother Jake, on a property just out 
of Jindera. She has a great love for cats and has 5 in total. 
With Monique’s very busy schedule, she finds snuggling 
up with her cats a very much needed relaxing thing to do.  
 

Monique is also very lucky as she has a very good circus 
set up at home where her father has rigged up her aerial 
ring and other circus equipment so she can continue to 
perfect her skills.  

 

Monique  is now 16 years old, in year 10 at Wodonga 
Senior Secondary College and this is her 5th year at the 
Fruities.  
 

At  the start of 2023 she became a junior trainer at the 
Circus Arts classes, currently 
teaching kids between the ages of 
5 to 18 years of age, circus skills 
and sharing what she has learned 
so far.  
 

Monique definitely has her hands 
full with so much commitment, 
and whilst she does not have 
much   time   to  herself,  she  
understands   the   incredible  
opportunity she has been given. 
She  is  unsure  of  her  future 
direction, but is confident her 
Fruit Fly experience will open 
many doors for her. 

 
 

Goodluck Monique, all of the Jindera community and also Greater Hume is proud of you.  
For more information on Flying Fruit Fly Circus go to  https://fruitflycircus.com.au/ or facebook. 

https://fruitflycircus.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/FruitFlyCircus/
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Year 11&12 Canberra Trip 
 

Recently our Year 11 and 12 students were afforded the opportunity to delve into the rich tapestry of Australia’s legal, historical, 

and cultural heritage on a trip to Canberra accompanied by the college Principal, Deputy Principal and Legal Studies Teacher. 

 

Their  journey began at the High Court of Australia, where students were given an insightful tour of the nation's highest judicial 

authority.  This  visit  provided  a  deep  understanding  of  Australia's legal system and the pivotal role the High Court plays in 

upholding justice. Next, we explored the Australian National Botanic Gardens, immersing ourselves in the beauty and diversity of 

Australia's native flora. 

 

A profoundly moving experience awaited the group at the Australian War Memorial. The ‘We Will Remember Them’ guided tour 

honoured the sacrifices of our servicemen and women, instilling a deep sense of respect and gratitude in our students. This visit 

underscored the significance of remembering and honouring our history. The group concluded the first day with a visit to Mount 

Ainslie Lookout. The stunning panoramic views of Canberra illuminated at night were the perfect end to a day filled with learning 

and reflection. 

 

The following day, students delved into history at the National Museum of Australia, where students were captivated by the 

'Discovering  Ancient  Egypt'  exhibition.  This  exhibit  offered  a fascinating glimpse into one of the world's oldest civilizations, 

enriching our understanding of global history and culture. 

 

Our visit to Old Parliament House was a journey back in time. The comprehensive tour of the Museum of Australian Democracy, 

combined with a guided role-play of the dramatic events leading up to the dismissal of Gough Whitlam in 1975, brought Australian 

political history to life in a truly engaging manner. 

 

A full tour of the current Parliament House was our final stop, where students participated in a role-play of a bill becoming law. This 

hands-on  experience  offered  invaluable insights into the legislative process and the workings of our democratic system. Our 

students returned with a deeper appreciation of Australia's past and present, better equipped to contribute to its future. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com


 

June 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 311                                                       Page 34 

Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at the Culcairn Bowling 
Club on Wednesday 8th May 2024.. 
 

Our President Warren Berkerey opened the meeting and the 
National anthem was sung. 44 members were present and 
visitors were welcomed. 
Robyn Lane was officially made a new member with a badge 
presentation. 
 

Big news is that the Beanie Competition has reached 600 
beanies and still rising. Big reveal is 6-7.30pm on 4th June. 
Rsvp is necessary to take part. 
 

Our five minute speaker was Beris Klemke. Beris married 
Lester. She has six children, 25 grandchildren and is soon to 
be a Great Nana. She has been involved in her church and 
youth groups, has been a sheep farmer's wife and she told us 
lots of lovely farming stories. Warren presented Beris with 
our Probus pen and we thank her for giving us all a smile 
with a small share in her life. 
 

After morning tea Gary Kenney introduced us to his friend of 
40 years, Dr. Penny Vine. Dr Vine belongs to Murray Val-
ley Refugee Group who have a Facebook page of that name. 
Dr.  Vine  has  been  working  with  refugees  as  well  as 
Aboriginal  displacement and has been involved with the 
tragedy after five young people died at Gerogery. 
 

Dr.  Vine has worked with parents after sudden deaths of 
babies and understands the trauma of mastectomy. 

Refugees are people who have been registered and are unable 
to return to their country out of well founded fear of being 
killed or imprisoned. 
 

These people are hoping that life could be better. 
We heard of water being available in displaced persons 
camps for 2 hours, possibly and only 2 containers for water 
allowed. 
 

We  heard  of  people  eventually  being  able to come to 
Australia with 202 Humanitarian Visas and the sponsored 
people having to repay air fare loans as they settle in. The 
funds are recycled to bring more people. 
 

These traumatised people, most often non English speaking, 
with few belongings, are required to do 500 hours of English 
lessons,  to  fill  out  Centrelink paperwork for New-Start 
allowance and are required to look for work. 
 

They need kind people to help.  
 

murrayvalleysanctuary.org.au  
is where you can find more  
information or email  
murrayvalleysanctary@gmail.com  
 

Thank you to Dr. Penny Vine for a most informative speech. 
 

Our next meeting is to be at Henty June 12th 9.30 for a 
10.00am start. Hope you might come and listen to our next 
speaker too. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
murrayvalleysanctuary.org.au
mailto:murrayvalleysanctuary@gmail.com
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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 The  last four weeks has seen some brilliant weather for 
playing golf – (some would say any day is good for playing 
golf…), however a few drops of rain would be nice to green up 
the  fairways.  In  the meantime, our irrigation system is still 
running providing some welcome green turf around the greens 
contributing to some very good scores. 
 

 The men’s May Monthly Medal was held on Sunday the 6th 
May in brilliant Autumn sunshine with an excellent field of 30 
players taking part. Garry Spurr had a very good round taking 
the honours a score of “Net”68.  
 

 The ladies competition has been dominated by “pennant” 
over the past few weeks, with a few regulars playing in the local 
“9-Hole” comp. on Monday’s. 
 

 For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it 
is run over two days – Sunday and Monday – and includes both 
an 18 and 9 hole competition, for those who only wish to play 9 
holes. 
Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com for any enquiries. 
 

 The  clubs  latest investment in the online “live” scoring 
system  -  “1Golf” – is well and truly up and running and is 
proving very popular with players. All booking and scoring is 
done online with many also using the “MiScore” app on their 
phones which provides “Live” scoring, automatic calculating of 
stableford points, GPS distance to the pin, and automatically 
posts your score at the end of the round. 
 

 The  golf  club  has  hosted  a  number of school athletic 
carnivals over the past month with Jindera’s St Mary’s and Rand 
Public schools both holding their respective local and district x-
country events. 
 

 Members can now book and register for a comp by going to 
the website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml 
or visit the Jindera Golf club website – 
www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on 

website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June)  

• Wednesday –  VETS  9  Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 4.00pm, 
can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, 
place cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an 
envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one 
via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$140.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Player DLY Hcp Nett 18-Hole Result 
9-Hole Result 

FRONT 

Ashley PAECH 11 40 W $35   

Daryl KLEIN 22 38 R/U $20   

Greg PRESTON 20 38 B R/U 2b (21) 

Peter YENSCH 23 37 B W $20 (21) 

Garry SAMIOS 15 34 B   

Peter KILO 23 33 B   

Craig MCMILLAN 8 32 B   

SUN 28/04/2024 - Stableford – 19 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole Result 
9-Hole Result 

FRONT 

1 Greg PRESTON 19 77 41 W $30, NTP W $20 (24) 

2 Neville POWER 16 78 37 RU $10, NTP   

3 Craig CHRISTENSEN 27 97 36 B   

4 Craig MCMILLAN 8 68 35 B   

5 Peter PENNY 20 84 35 B   

11 Daryl KLEIN 21 80 32   R/U 2B (20) 

SUN 12/05/2024 - Stableford – Mother’s Day – 14 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS - Wed. 24/04/2024 – Stableford - 19 Players 

Player Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Neville POWER 16 23 W 

Dennis LORD 22 21 R/U 

David CASTLES 16 20 B 

Tom MCGRATH 24 20 B 

Peter KILO 22 20 B 

Posn Player Dly Hcp Gross Nett 
18-Hole 
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Garry SPURR 22 90 68 W $40   

2 Luke ANTONE 27 97 70 RU $20   

3 Rhett PRESCOTT 27 97 70 B   

4 Peter YENSCH 22 93 71 B   

5 David GRAY 21 93 72 B R/U 2b 

6 Neville POWER 16 88 72 B   

7 Greg PRESTON 20 92 72 B   

8 Stuart MILLAR 23 95 72 B   

9 Craig CHRISTENSEN 28 100 72 B   

10 Ron SMITHENBECKER 13 86 73 B   

11 Peter PENNY 20 93 73 B   

12 Aaron MELBOURNE 24 92 inv   W $20 

SUN 5/05/2024 - Stroke – May Monthly Medal – 30 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole   Result 
9-Hole 
Result     
BACK 

1 Gregory ALLEN 15 72 42 W $30 W $20 

2 Russell GUEHO 21 86 41 R/U $10,ntp,B R/U 2B 

3 Anthony BALLARD 26 79 36 B   

4 Aaron MELBOURNE 23 95 34 B   

5 Greg PRESTON 18 84 34 B   

6 Simon COSSOR 7 79 34 B   

7 Peter KILO 23 98 32 B, ntp, B   

SUN 19/05/2024 - Stableford – 17 Players  

Player Dly Hcp Nett Result 

Stan Duffield 23 23 W 

Neville WINTER 21 21 R/U 

Matt Clayton 20 20 B 

Tom MCGRATH 20 20 B 

Bruce Hill 20 20 B 

VETS - 1/05/2024 - Stableford – 15 Players  

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 26/04/2024 – Stableford – FRONT 9 - 27 Players 

Player Dly Hcp Nett Result  FRONT 

Roslyn MCMILLAN 29 23 W $40 

Jason STEINKE 33 21 R/U $10 

Peter YENSCH 22 21 B 

Bruce HILL 26 20 B 

Alex CHRISTENSEN 17 20 B 

Jeff DONNEY 24 20 B 

Neville BRAND 21 20 B 

Craig CHRISTENSEN 28 19 B 

Brenten POLKINGHORNE 14 19 B 

Heather CHASTON 36 19 B 

Chook Run - Fri 3/05/2024 – Stableford - BACK 9 - 22 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result FRONT 

1 Chris FLAY 41 23 W $40 

2 Greg PRESTON 21 23 R/U $20 

3 Neville POWER 18 22 B 

4 Tony CORRIN 17 20 B 

5 Craig MCMILLAN 9 20 B 

6 Rhett PRESCOTT 28 19 B 

7 Gregory ALLEN 16 19 B 

8 Donald SINGLETON 29 18 B 

9 Daryl KLEIN 22 18 B 

Chook Run - Fri 10/05/2024 – Stableford - FRONT 9 - 21 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result FRONT 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 31 21 W $40 

2 Jason STEINKE 34 19 R/U $20 

3 Neville POWER 16 19 NTP 2B 

4 Mick BEATON 24 19 B 

5 Kate WOOKEY 42 18 B 

6 Tony DUUS 29 18 B 

7 Craig MCMILLAN 8 17 B 

8 Zac LOWEN 36 17 B 

VETS - Wed. 8/05/2024 – Stableford - 22 Players 

Player Dly Hcp Nett Result 

Peter KILO 22 19 W 

Don SINGLETON 28 18 R/U 

Ian PERTZEL 28 18 B 

Matt CLAYTON 20 17 B 

Nev WINTER 20 15 B 

VETS - Wed. 15/05/2024 – 4 Ball BB – 16 Players  

Player 1 Player 2 Player 3 Player 4 Nett Result 

Daryl RIXON Nev WINTER Ian PERTZEL D CASTLES 23.5 W 

F CARMODY Dennis LORD Nev POWER Dave WEBB 27.75 R/U Chook Run - Fri 17/05/2024 – Stableford - BACK 9 - 18 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result BACK 

1 Zach LOWEN 36 23 W $40 

2 Bruce HILL 27 22 R/U $20 

3 Gregory ALLEN 17 22 B 

4 Greg PRESTON 20 21 B 

5 Trevor FREEMAN 16 20 B 

6 Neville POWER 17 19 B 

7 Tony DUUS 31 18 B 

Ladies - 28-29/04/2024 – Stableford - 4 Players 

Name Dly Hcp 18-Score 9-Score Result 

Judy Arendarcikas 54  14 W 

Leanne Quinn 54  14 R/U 

Sonia Staples 54  8  

Cathy Craze 54   8   

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

Ladies - 12-13/05/2024 - Stableford – 4 Players  

Name Dly Hcap 18 - Score 9 -Score  Result 

Sonia Staples 54   19 W 

Judy Arendarcikas 54  15 R/U 

Leanne Quinn 54  12  

Cathy Craze 54   8   

Ladies - 19-20/05/2024 - Stableford – 7 Players 

Name Dly Hcp 18-Score 9-Score Result 

Joan JAMISON 47   19 W 

Heather CHASTON 37  18 R/U 

Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54  13  

Leanne QUINN 54   12   

Marita CHRISTENSEN 40   8   

Cathy CRAZE 54   5   

Sonia STAPLES 54   5   

Ladies 5-6/05/2024 – No Games due hosting Pennant  

Rand P.S Riverina schools district X-country run  with students on a 
“Warm-up” walk up the hill at Royal Jindera GC.  

No shortage of “Challenges "at Royal Jindera 
with local golfer (and ex Tennis Club President) 

Jason Steinke taking on the odd tree. 
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 Been a big couple of months for the Jindera Anglers 
Club with the club again catering for the hungry and 
thirsty at the Jindera Town Garage Sale and running a 
wood raffle. 
 

 When  fishing  at the Hume Weir recently whilst 
trawling  we  came across the biggest ugliest school of 
European carp you would ever not want to see, thousands 
of ugly mouths pushing up through a tepid bit of water.  
 

 On a brighter note some reasonable catches of redfin 
have been caught at the weir in the last week and without 
signs of the virus.   
 

 A timely reminder to all our fishing friends that are 
overdoing  the frothies around a campfire can be very 
dangerous ………….. 
 

 Just a quick shout out to some of the members who 
have had health issues lately, a few hours with a couple of 
mates out fishing is a great medicine.  Letting you know 
we are thinking of you and wishing you the best and good 
health in the future. Members are reminded If you need a 
hand or a yap give a mate a call.  
 

 Results of the March Open Comp were Wade Morey - 
won the biggest fish with a Murray cod 710, Zol Peli had 
the best bag with 10 good redfin, everyone else had 
doughnuts. 
 

 April Open Comp winners were - Brian Shannon with 
the best fish a very nice 600 yellowbelly, Brian also won 
the best bag of fish, Zol worked hard for a yella and a nice 
redfin and Zak had a 350 trout. Doughnuts went to Laz, 
Wade and Kirsty.  

 The winner of the May 
closed Upper Murray Comp 
held at Neils Reserve was 
Laz  Peli  with  a big fat 
Murray cod 790, Laz also 
won  the  best  bag  with a 620 and a 550 cod, all were 
released. 
 

 Whilst fishing with bait Laz also dragged up half a 
dozen big Murray Crays on his line …….. these were all 
released. 
 

 Murray Cray season kicks off from the 1st June, with 
a catch limit of 2 per day and 4 in possession if you have 
camped overnight, size limit applies and is 100 – 120cm. 
If you can get your boat to a deep hole and cray at night 
you will do well, however the river is very very low at the 
moment, moving around will be a challenge.   
 

Next General Meeting will be held at the clubhouse on 
Friday, 14th June commencing at 5.30pm. 

 

This is a very important meeting as  
the Annual General Meeting arrangements will  
be made as well as the Presentation Day date. 

 

 Next fishing competition will be an open fishing comp 
held on the 28th,29th and 30th June with the weigh-in at 
the clubhouse at 4pm. This comp will be discussed at the 
general meeting.   
 

This will be my last fishing report as I am  
retiring after 30 years of reporting. 
I wish the new reporter all the best. 
Tight lines and may all your snags have  
sauce on them.  
 

Ricko    

Zol Peli has been fishing hard and snaring a few reddies Nice 70'ish upper Murray cod 
recently caught  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Alex Vikar caught this nice Murray cod 
recently at Lake Eilden  

Nice cod big fella  

Graham Lyons with a terrific upper Murray Cod  

Laz won the best fish  

Luke with a cute cod  

Matty with a good sized cod  

The beauty of the Murray River at Walwa  
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………   1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………    0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………       0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/

